
What weõve been doing this term... 

F e b r u a r y  2 0 2 0 
Elsewhere in 
Schoolé 
 

ü Our Year 6 Choir 

performed at the 
O2 alongside 6000 
other young people 
as part of the 
Young Voices 
project. 

ü Year 1 rounded-off 

their A Land Far, 
Far Away topic with 
a fantastic Fairy 
Tale Day, dressing-
up as favourite 
characters and 
completing themed 
activities. 

ü Year 2 headed to 

the Leisure Centre 
to take part in the 
Rising Stars 
Athletics Festival, 
running, jumping 
and throwing 
brilliantly. 

ü Year 5/6 visited 

the British Museum 
to support their 
work on life in  
Ancient Greece. 

ü Our Year 5/6 

athletics squad 
took part in the 
Stevenage Indoor 
Athletics Festival, 
finishing third in 
their heat. 

ü Foundation Stage 

have used the story 
of The Three Little 
Pigs to inspire some 
great writing, art 
and construction! 

ü The girls and boys 

football teams 
were back in league 
and cup action. 

Our Practically Perfect Tea Party 
We kicked off the year by making scones ready for our Mary Poppins Tea 
Party. We weighed, mixed, kneeded, cut, baked and finally ate the scones 
with a good dollop of jam and cream. This led into our writing, so that we 
could experience the type of food that Mary, Uncle Albert, Michael and Jane 
had whilst floating on the ceiling! 
 
Using our Talk for Writing model text, we learned how to choose effective 
dialogue and how to punctuate it correctly. We also worked hard to learn 
about different aspects of figurative language, such as metaphors and 
personification so that we could describe their setting, and what could be 
found inside Mary Poppinsõ bag. 



 

Y e a r  3 & 4  N e w s  :  F e b r u a r y  2 0 2 0 

We focused this term on fiction writing, and in particular on the way authors 
use speech to introduce characters and move stores forward. We used a 
scene from Mary Poppins as our model text, and began the term by exploring 
this thoroughly (which is where our tea party came in useful). This also got us 
thinking about other classic childrenõs stories from a similar era, and we have 
looked at The Wizard of Oz, Alice in Wonderland and Chitty Chitty Bang Bang 
in our reading sessions. 
 
From this starting point, we then wrote short sections of speech (learning to 
punctuate and organise dialogue correctly), and then explored figurative 
language. We used metaphor, simile and personification so that we could 
describe our setting, and what could be found inside Mary Poppinsõ bag - which 
we then turned into poems, like the example below: 
 
Mary Poppinsõ Dream Bag 
Out of the bag came: 
 A delicate, handmade painting, 
 With its guarding eyes 
 Protecting Mary and Bertõs love. 
 
Out of the bag came: 
 An enchanted bottle, 
 Wanting to spread joy and happiness 
 With its magnificent medicine. 
 
Out of the bag came: 
 A cherry red lipstick, 
 Sharing its love happily 
 On a gleeful face. 
 
Out of the bag came: 
 A shimmering, golden locket, 
 Reflecting the glistening light 
 On a summerõs day. 
                                     By Shaanavi 
 

Once we had done all of this, we were finally ready to write! For our 
ôinnovationõ stage (where we use our model to inspire and support independent 
writing), we wrote our own Mary Poppins-ish scenes. Check out the opening to 
Elinõs scene below: 
 
 òWeõre never going to get home!ó wailed Georgie, òNever ever!ó 
 The vast sea was filled with giggling dolphins, dazzling angel fish and 
euphoric clown fish. Everywhere they looked, Mary, John, Annabelle and 
George were surrounded by colourful fish leaping from the water, as well as 
miles and miles of ocean.  
 Throwing their arms in the air, Mary and the children closed their eyes, as 
dolphins jumped overhead. As the water dripped onto their heads, the world 
began to fade around them... 
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Science 
Our science lessons have been really practical this half-term where we have 
carried out various scientific lines of enquiry. This has included making 
comparisons, so that we could decide what the most effective material 
would be to make a pair of curtains. By using torches to simulate daylight, 
we tested out various types of material, before drawing our conclusions. The 
children learned new words such as ôtranslucentõ and ôopaqueõ to help 
describe their alternative fabrics, and graded them on a scale to help with 
their comparison. All of the children thoroughly enjoyed carrying out this 
purposeful investigation and could see how science works in everyday life. 

Music 
Learning to play glockenspiels and recorders has been a new skill that our 
Year 3s have been developing. Not only are they learning how to play these 
instruments, but they are also being taught the basics of reading music. 
This has included learning new terminology, such as the names of the notes 
and the length of beat they represent. They have shown great perseverance 
and determination to fine-tune their musical talents and have also shown 
real creativity when improvising to create their own tunes. 


